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Dear Parents/Carers  

 

If any pupils are staying at school for any extra curriculum and they are riding their bikes home, can we 

make sure that they have lights on their bikes! A few days ago, children were all in black riding home 

with no lights, which makes it extremely difficult for drivers to see them and this could cause an 

accident.  

 

Can we make sure that all pupils are following the school uniform regulations from Monday 7th 

November. Blazers and ties must be worn at all times around the site, unless staff give permission to 

take blazers off, this includes between lessons and when moving around the school site. The only 

exception is breaktime and lunchtime, but pupils must make sure they have full uniform on for their 

next lesson. There will be a uniform check every morning starting Monday 7th November if the uniform 

does not follow the regulations, then 48 hours will be given to resolve, or sanction will be applied. 

 

Timetable  

Next week is WEEK A on your lesson timetables.  

 

Attendance Reminder  

Please ensure you email attendance@toynbee.hants.sch.uk  or send a message via school comms on 

the first and any subsequent days of absence for your child.  

Thank you. 
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Year 7 

Shoeboxes  

Every year Toynbee are involved in the Annual Shoebox Appeal working with the charity organization 

FSCI. This is a lovely event to be involved in and it’s always wonderful to see the generosity from the 

children with this appeal. Pupils will be getting further information about the Shoebox appeal this 

week in their tutor time however there is a tight turnaround with all the shoeboxes needing to be in 

by 24th November. It would be lovely for as many to be involved as possible, if you would like any 

further information about this please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Mrs Compton  

Year 7 Guidance Manager   

 

Year 7 & 8 Art Workshop  

We warmly invite year 7 & 8 into the art department for a themed one-off workshop on 

manipulation focusing on remembrance as a school and what the poppy symbolises around the world 

in this month of November. 

When: Monday 7th November 3pm-4pm. 

Where: A1. 

How: Sign-up sheet on ‘Art Club’ board in art corridor so we have an idea of numbers and resourcing 

in advance. 

Messy: Not this time. Aprons not required. 

 

See you there year 7 & 8! 

 

Ms A. Goldsmith 

Head of Art 
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Toynbee Model UN  

Toynbee's Model UN had its first meeting this week and it was absolutely fantastic. Students were 

assigned their countries and began research on their country's economic, social, political, international 

and religious profile. Next time (Mon 12th October) we will begin to take on the roles of our given 

countries and start practicing some international diplomacy and debate. 

Model UN meets every Monday fortnightly in Mr Davis' room (Media 1) and everyone is welcome, 

whether you have been before or not.  

It is great fun and I look forward to seeing as many of you there as possible! 

Mr Pople 

 

Year 9  

Geography year 9 trip to Gunwharf – please remember the deadline for the medical forms and 

payment is this Friday 4th November. We are unable to take pupils that have not completed the 

medical form. We would love as many students as possible to take part in this trip. Any questions, 

please email e.breckenridge@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

 

Pupil Leadership Team  

Over the last half-term, Toynbee has been hard at work appointing our Pupil Leadership Team for 

2022-2023. So many enthusiastic, conscientious and brilliant students put their names in the ring to 

lead this year 11 cohort, and I am delighted to announce our 2022-2023 Pupil Leadership Team 

Below: 
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Senior Prefect Team  

Isla Maclean – Head Prefect  

Taygan Sheldon – Head Prefect  

 

Harry Musselle – Deputy Head Prefect  

Lucy Spencer – Deputy Head Prefect  

 

Alex Bradley - Senior Prefect    Eirian Carlaw - Senior Prefect 

Sophie Crooks-Middlemiss - Senior Prefect  George Gilkes - Senior Prefect 

David Glab - Senior Prefect    Leila Harris - Senior Prefect 

Catrin Illsley - Senior Prefect    Faye Sherman - Senior Prefect 

Molly Swan - Senior Prefect    Florence Trenchard - Senior Prefect 

 

Below is this year 11’s appointed Prefects  

 

Christy Ball   Raihan Faisal   Chetan Mukha  Emma Murton 

Luke Jefferey   Zac Horne  Alia Carr  Daisy Standfield  

Poppy Pittman  Georgie Mack  Abbie Adam  Hannah Stokes  

Erin Lowth  Marcus Yuen  Cohen Rose  Eve Barber 

Callum Harvey  Aaron Agyei-Afari Poppy Vear  Sarah Rek 

Mel Pidd  Millie Mason  Jack Noyce  Sasha Cox 

Lara Hall  Megan Marinus Grace Applin  Emma Warrington  

Anna Rayner  Arwa Shalaby  Zahra Brown  Chloe O’brien 

Liam Logan  Ollie Vaughan  Reece Emery   Joe Hampson 

 

Congratulations to all those selected and we look forward to working with you in the coming 

months!  

 

Mr Pople 
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Year 11 

On Wednesday evening we took 30 year 11 pupils to see An Inspector Calls at the Mayflower 

Theatre. Year 11 study the play as part of their GCSE English Literature course. The performance 

was excellent and presented some interesting ideas for our pupils to consider. The pupil’s behavior 

was outstanding, and we hope that they all enjoyed the show. 

 

Music Composers Club (for all GCSE students) 

Opening hours: 

Week A 

Wednesday before and after school 

Friday before and after school 

Friday lunch 

Week B 

Wednesday before and after school 

Wednesday lunch 

Thursday lunch 

Friday before and after school 

Friday lunch 

 

in MU2 

Jot the ones good for you in your planner!  See you there! 

Ms Osborn 
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Personal Development   

Over the next 7 weeks we will be using the Personal Development slot in tutor time to explore the 

theme of CONNECT. The aim is to look at building on connections that pupils have with members 

of the Toynbee community. Challenging connection they have with public figures and media 

influences, looking at how we connect with the wider world & how pupils connect with each other & 

themselves. 

 

Wellbeing  

 

Now that we have covered the five ways to wellbeing in our personal development tutor time 

sessions, we want to use the newsletter to give out weekly top tips from our wellbeing ambassadors. 

As we return from half term this week our top tip is around making sure we are getting enough sleep 

for our wellbeing. This sleep-cast from Headspace might help anyone who is struggling to get enough 

sleep and help them with their learning. Sleep-casts use sound and visualisation to create the perfect 

atmosphere for healthy, restful sleep.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=20sqe5VRBxE 
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Don’t forget please vote for Toynbee School and help us get a share of the Tesco 

Community Grants fund! 

We are bidding for a cash boost from the Tesco Community Grants initiative. Tesco works with 

community charity Groundwork to run its community funding scheme, which sees grants of up to 

£1,500, £1,000 and £500 awarded to local community projects.  

Three groups in every community have been shortlisted to receive the cash award and we would like 

you to head along to our local Tesco stores to vote for us. We are raising funds to purchase an 

additional life saving defibrillator for our sports facilities. With our extensive PE curriculum, after school 

provision, and over 20,000 community visitors per year, we want to ensure this life saving equipment 

is available and easily accessible if someone ever needs it. 

Voting is open in the Tesco stores listed below throughout October, November, December and you 

can cast your vote every time you shop, using a token given to you at the check-out.  

2452    Eastleigh The Swan Centre   SO50 5PN Express 

2511    Ashdown Road     SO53 5RD Express 

2520    Fair Oak Express           SO50 7HD Express 

3338    Valley Park Southampton     SO53 4ST Express 

5250    Twyford Road        SO50 4HP Express 

6795    Bishopstoke Road     SO50 6LA Express 

 

Thank you in advance for choosing Toynbee School! 
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WALKTOBER – Submit your Results and Win Big! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gardening Club  

Do you love being outside?  

Fancy growing your own food? 

Want to make the maths quad garden beautiful? 

Come along to Gardening Club, Friday,  

Week B, 3:05 to 4pm. First session 4th November - Meet at the Maths quad. (Or in S5 if it’s raining) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Your Steps Count! - pupil competition 
 
We have been asking pupils to Step Up for Walktober by making an active travel pledge and recording their active travel 
choices using the Walktober Challenge Card. 
 
You can now submit your child's Challenge Card and enter the prize draw. Visit myjourneyhampshire.com/walktober 
by Friday 11th November 2022 to complete the Your Steps Count! pupil competition entry from, as well as to see details of 
prizes and the competition terms. 
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